BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

The Manufactured Housing Consumer)	File No. MO-2016-0035
Recovery Fund Advisory Committee)	

NOTICE OF COMMUNICATION

Issue Date: September 2, 2015

This notice is being filed on behalf of the Commissioners at the Missouri Public Service

Commission who received the attached email communication from Thomas Hager, Executive Director of the Missouri Manufactured Housing Association, regarding the above captioned case.

Respectfully Submitted,

Daniel Y. Hall Chairman

William P. Kenney Commissioner

Stephen M. Stoll Commissioner

Scott T. Rupp Commissioner

Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri On this 2nd day of September, 2015.

Hurt, Erica

From: Thomas Hagar <thomashagar@mmha.net>

Sent: Tuesday, September 01, 2015 6:37 PM

To: Robert Kenney

Cc: Stoll, Steve; Kenney, Bill; Hall, Daniel; Rupp, Scott

Subject: PSC Case/Tracking No. MO-2015-0035

Dear Chairmen Robert Kenney,

As executive director of the Missouri Manufactured Housing Association, I am the industry representative on the Manufactured Housing Consumer Recovery Advisory Committee. Since I submitted my position statement on the pending Recovery Fund disbursement, the only communication I've received from the PSC Staff was that the matter was being referred to the PSC legal council for further review. There has been no notification to or with my office that the PSC Staff would be seeking an order from the Commission granting a motion to submit an Advisory Commission recommendation for disbursement from the Recovery Fund and granting a waiver from the existing rules.

It appears regardless of whether the consumer in question had exhausted all legal remedies or not as required by the rules of the Recovery Fund, the PSC Staff was determined to advance a disbursement. I coordinated the issuance of a title with the Department of Revenue saving the consumer \$1600 in sales tax, totally outside the limits of the Recovery Fund. As a member of the Recovery Fund, I firmly disagree with ignoring the rules of the Recovery Fund; especially on the very first claim to be filed. Why were the rules put in place if they were to be violated the very first time out of the box?

As of 6:30 PM on September 1, 2015, I discovered the PSC Agenda scheduled for tomorrow at 1:00 PM and the Commission action the PSC is seeking. I totally oppose this behind the scenes action by the PSC Staff.

Respectfully yours,

Thomas "Tom" Hagar
Executive Director
Missouri Manufactured Housing Association

Hurt, Erica

From:

Hall, Daniel

Sent:

Wednesday, September 02, 2015 10:15 AM

To:

Moore, Amy; Hurt, Erica

Subject:

FW: PSC Case/Tracking No. MO-2015-0035

----Original Message----

From: thomashagar@mmha.net thomashagar@mmha.net [mailto:thomashagar@mmha.net]

Sent: Wednesday, September 02, 2015 10:15 AM

To: Hall, Daniel

Cc: Rupp, Scott; Kenney, Bill; Stoll, Steve; Coleman, Maida

Subject: PSC Case/Tracking No. MO-2015-0035

Dear Chairman Daniel Hall,

As executive director of the Missouri Manufactured Housing Association, I am the industry representative on the Manufactured Housing Consumer Recovery Advisory Committee. Since I submitted my position statement on the pending Recovery Fund disbursement, the only communication I've received from the PSC Staff was that the matter was being referred to the PSC legal council for further review.

There has been no notification to myself or with my office that the PSC Staff would be seeking an order from the Commission granting a motion to submit an Advisory Commission recommendation for disbursement from the Recovery Fund and granting a waiver from the existing rules.

It appears regardless of whether the consumer in question had exhausted all legal remedies or not as required by the rules of the Recovery Fund, the PSC Staff was determined to advance a disbursement. I coordinated the issuance of a title with the Department of Revenue saving the consumer \$1600 in sales tax, totally outside the limits of the Recovery Fund. As a member of the Recovery Fund, I firmly disagree with ignoring the rules of the Recovery Fund; especially on the very first claim to be filed. Why were the rules put in place if they were to be violated the very first time out of the box?

As of 6:30 PM on September 1, 2015, I discovered the PSC Agenda scheduled for today at 1:00 PM and the Commission action the PSC is seeking. I totally oppose this behind the scenes action by the PSC Staff.

Respectfully yours,

Thomas "Tom" Hagar Executive Director Missouri Manufactured Housing Association